

12.13.2022 - PVMS PTA Meeting

Meeting Type: PTA Board

Location: via Zoom

Meeting Minutes Taken/Submitted By: Misty Yant (via Audio Recording)

Attendees:

X=In Attendance

Role	Name	J U L	A U G	S E P	O C T	N O V	D E C	J A N	F E B	M A R	A P R	M A Y	J U N
President	Amanda Leamons	x	x	x	x	x	x						
President Elect	Jill Wright	x	x	x	x	x	x						
Former First VP Student Act	Mindy Bissett	x	x		x								
First VP Student Act	Rhonda Hill	x	x	x	x	x	x						
First VP Elect	Molly Tedford						x						
Second VP Fundraising	Becky Pittmann	x			x	x							
Second VP coElect	Leigh Anderson	x		x	x	x							
Second VP coElect	Betsy Smith	x	x	x	x	x	x						
Third VP Hospitality	Gabe Steele	x		x	x	x	x						
Third VP Elect	Jinna Compton		x	x	x	x							
Treasurer	John Kimberlin	x	x										
Treasurer Elect	Kelly McGaha	x	x	x	x		x						
Secretary	Misty Yant	x	x	x	x	x							
Merchandise	Kimberly Molden	x	x	x	x		x						
Merchandise	Melissa Wood		x	x	x	x							
Membership Coordinator	Stephanie Scott												
Former Mbership Coordinator	Jamie Deason		x	x									
VIPS Coordinator	Sarah Eddleman	x	x	x	x	x	x						
PTA Council Rep	Mike Harris	x	x		x								
Communications	Cindy Kolb	x	x	x	x								
Parliamentarian	Rory Cline	x	x		x	x	x						
Staff Rep	Sheilah Shumpert		x	x	x		x						

Call to Order:

- Amanda Leamons called the meeting to order at 6:01 pm and gave a welcome.

Minutes:

- Rory Cline made a motion to approve the minutes as sent via email. It was seconded by Jill Wright. Motion Passed.

Principals Report: *Presented by Mrs. Campbell*

- No report

12.13.2022 - PVMS PTA Meeting

President Report: *Presented by Amanda Leamons*

- Need to push Teacher Luncheon Sponsors on MemberHub
 - Last day to participate is Friday
 - Teachers will get a list of those that contribute in their name.
- Teacher Communications are back up after about a month.
- Incentive Day - Dec 21st
 - Need VOLunteers - list has slots per grade
 - Board members are needed in the concession stand
 - Low on snack cakes before school sent link - looking better now.

Treasurer's Report: *Presented by Kelly*

- Financials
 - Net Income: \$3,016.31
 - Beginning Cash on Hand: \$16,771.68
 - Current Cash on Hand: \$19,787.99
 - Available to use: \$17,037.94

New Business / Committee Reports:

- **Student Activities:** *Presented by Rhonda*
 - Movie Night was last Friday
 - It went well, but attendance was low.
 - No loss of funds as can use concessions on incentive day.
 - 7th grade Dance
 - Working with School
 - If you know 7th Grade parents - let Rhonda know.
- **Fundraising:** *Presented by Leigh / Betsy*
 - Sponsorships -
 - icode - is a new Platinum Sponsor. Banner has been updated
 - Spirit Events - Total of about \$500 for Fall Spirit Nights
 - No total yet from Tacos for Life
 - 1-5 will have event at icode. \$25 per student - \$5 of which will come back to us.
 - 1/22 Full Out Barre
 - Spring - Leigh has been working on Color Team Event
 - It will be an online direct ask / drive modeled like Robert's Book It.
 - Want to make sure we are clear about where funds will be used and communicate that during fundraiser. Ex. 8th Grade - toward promotion, Band need, Art needs, etc.
 - Looking at mid March - more details to come.
 - Open to feedback

12.13.2022 - PVMS PTA Meeting

- **Hospitality:** *Presented by Jinna / Gabe*
 - Dec 19 will be teacher lunch
 - Bake Potato Bar, Salad, Roll, Dessert, and Drink
 - Please push for sponsors.

- **Merchandise:** *Presented by Kimberly*
 - Still looking for Pom Pom Vendor
 - Some Merchandise left over to push on MemberHub
 - Will work on Spring Sales for feeder schools.

- **Membership:**
 - No Report

- **VIPs:** *Presented by Sarah*
 - No Report

- **LRPTA Council:** *Presented by Amanda*
 - Amanda attended for Mike
 - Their bank balance has around \$30,000
 - PVMS PTA ha paid their membership and insurance.
 - There was a presentation from VIPS
 - Next meeting will be 1/17

- **Parliamentarian:** *Presented by Rory*
 - No Report

- **Staff Rep:** *Presented by Sheilah Shumpert*
 - Incentive day will proceed and did not have to postpone now that the system is back up.
 - Working on 7th Grade Dance
 - January 28 from 6pm to 8 pm
 - Semi- Formal -if students want to be more dressy it is okay.
 - They are super excited.
 - Need Sponsors

- **Communication / Social Media:** *Presented by Amanda*
 - Remember to send communications to Cindy & Amanda

Next Board Meeting will be 1/10//23 @ 6:00pm

Meeting was adjourned at 6:20 pm